
Symbol Name Variables 

Gcncral 
numbei 

N R ~  Reynolds 

N1.e Peclet 

N P ~  Prandtl 

N V . ~maw Peclet, mass 

N&. Schmidt 

N Le Lewis 

Nf." Euler 

Nrr Froude 

-

NBr Brinkman 

Nnm1 Damkohler 1 

Nnm2 Damkohler 2 

Nwc Weber 

NN" Nusselt 

4, Sherwood 

f Fanning 
friction factor 

Nst Stanton 

N,,, mass Stanton 

NA r Archimedes, 

4 3 t 
Biot 

Nb blend 

Ill Colburn heat 

IM Colburn mass 

NL<, condensation 

ND" Dean 

NDC Deborah 

CD drag coefficient 
Ni 0 Fourier 

NG, Graetz 

Nor Grashof 

NK" Knudsen 
N M ~  Mach 

NPO power 

NP PumPu"' 
Ns I Strouhal 
~ ' V K  von Karman 

convective to molecular 
transport 

inertial to viscous forces or 
convective to molecular 
momentum transfer 

convective to molecular 
conductive heat transfer 

momentum to thermal 
diffusivity 

convective to molecular mass 
transfer 

momentum to mass diffusivity 
thermal to mass diffusivity; 

also, ratio of Schmidt to 
Prandtl number 

pressure to inertial forces or 
momentum generation to 
convective momentum transfer 

inertial to gravitational 
forces or convective momentum 
transfer to gravitational 
momentum transfer 

convective heat transfer to 
viscous dissipation heat 
generation 

viscous dissipation heat 
generation to molecular 
conductive heat transfer 

chemical reaction generation to 
convective mass transfer 

chemical reaction generation to 
molecular diffusion mass 
transfer 

inertial to surface forces 

total heat transfer to 
molecular heat transfer 

total mass transfer to 
molecular mass transfer 

shear stress at the wall to the 
kinetic energy of flow 

total heat transferred to total 
heat capacity Nsr = NMU/(NReNpr) 

^ S t  muss = NSh/(NReNSc) 

fluidization 
unsteady-state heat conduction 
agitation 
Colburn factor for heat 

transfer analogy 
Colburn factor for mass 

transfer- f 12 = lu  =lu 

condensation 
flow in curved tubes 
flow of elastic fluids 
flow past immersed bodies 
nondimensional time parameter 
heat transfer, laminar forced 

convection 
Reynolds number times the ratio 

of buoyancy force to iiscous 
force (natural convection heat 
transfer) 

flow of gases at low pressure 
flow above the speed of sound 
agitation 
agitation 
periodic flows 
eliminates velocity in 

correlations for Ap 


